
Dear Parents, Staff and children,  

                                                        We have reached the penultimate week of school. This will be the last 

Newsletter of the year. I can’t believe how quickly the year has flown by ! Year six undertook their PGL 

residential this week and we all had a great time. Their behavior was fantastic and they all thoroughly 

enjoyed themselves and tried lots of new activities. Thank you to Miss Chick and Mrs Pawley for giving 

up their time and accompanying the children. Their canoeing skills were outstanding !! 

On Thursday we had a beautiful whole school Mass to celebrate the end of the year. Thank you to all of 

the children who read so beautifully. We were joined by Father Joes friend Father Steven Porter from 

California who helped us to celebrate Mass together. The singing once again was outstanding and the 

children lifted the roof. They could be heard from inside the school, a testament to how much they en-

joy singing and the hard work of Mrs Adamo who has prepared and led the children in song this year. 

Next week we are due to have unprecedented temperatures on Monday and Tuesday. Due to Health 

and Safety concerns we have unfortunately had to cancel Sports Day, a decision we have not taken 

lightly and are sad to have to do. 

We will be making changes to break times next week due to the weather and children will have shorter 

amounts of time outside with part of their break time and lunchtime being inside. Could I ask that you 

make sure that your child comes to school wearing sun cream and also brings in additional cream, clear-

ly labelled with their name,  for them to reapply throughout the school day. All children also need to 

ensure they have a hat and a water bottle with them every day. 

 On Sunday it is the Year Six Leavers Mass which will take place at 9.30am in the Church. Please come 

and support them in their final school Mass. The Leavers Production for Year Six Parents only will take 

place on Wednesday at 1.30pm in the School Hall. The children have worked really hard on this and I 

would like to thank Miss Gilliver, Mrs Patel and  Mrs Oakley for all of their hard work in preparing the 

children. I know this will be a very special production which you will all enjoy.  

I would like to take this opportunity to tell the year six children how proud we are of all of them and 

what a pleasure it has been to see them grow and blossom over the years. Always aim to be the best 

that you can be and know that you can achieve anything if you put your mind to it. We wish them every 

success as they move on to their new secondary schools. 

It is with sadness that next week not only will we be saying farewell to 

our year six children but also the Rog and Czopek families. We wish Bar-

tosz, Kuba and Kinga every success in their new schools and thank them 

for being part of our school family. We will also be saying goodbye to Mrs 

Vale and Miss Anderson. We thank you for all of your hard work this year 

and wish you good luck in the future. 

Finally a thank you to all of the parents who have supported the school 

this year and to the staff who have worked tirelessly and dedicated 

themselves to the education of our children. Have a wonderful Summer and 

enjoy the holidays. I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 6th September 

when we return to school. 
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ACADEMY FUND DONATIONS 

Academy Fund via ParentMail 
(School Enrichment Funding) 

This is a voluntary contribution to 
be paid each term which goes  

towards buying additional  
equipment and  resources for your 
children. You will receive a request 

via ParentMail termly… 
"St. John Paul II Multi-Academy  

invites parents to give annually to 
your school fund. A donation of 

£10 per term is suggested but you 
may contribute more if you wish."  

 
Please rest assured that any  

payment you make is for our school 
and our children only, guaranteed! 

Thank you for your support. 

Summer 2 - Week 38 

School Mobile Phone 
Please use for urgent  
contact out of office  
hours (3.30 pm - 8.00 am): 
 

07885 235 496 

We live and learn in the light of Christ! 

This week we pray for... 

Mrs Calvert-Lyons 
Head of School 

Autumn 1– Mon 6th Sep-Fri 22nd Oct 21 
Half Term– Mon 25th Oct-Fri 29th Oct 
Autumn 2- Tue 2nd Nov-Fri 17th Dec 
Christmas – Mon 20th Dec-Mon 3rd Jan 
Spring 1– Tue 4th Jan-Fri 18th Feb 22 
Half Term– Mon 21st Feb-Fri 25th Feb 
Spring 2– Mon 28th Feb-Fri 8th April 
Easter– Mon 11th April-Fri 22nd April 
Summer 1- Mon 25th April-Fri 27th May 
Half Term– Mon 30th May-Fri 3rd June 
Summer 2– Mon 6th June-Thurs 21st July 

...these children. 

http://www.ssptrpl.net/
mailto:enquiry@ssptrpl.bham.sch.uk


NEWS 
We will keep you informed, please read this information carefully. 

 Summer Fayre— A special thank you to the SPFA for all of 
their hard work this year and for organising a fantastic Sum-
mer Fayre. Without their hard work and dedication these 
events would not happen. Thank you to everyone who 
attended. A good time was had by all. 

 

 Good Luck—Good luck to Eamonn McLaughlin in Year three 
who undertakes his first Boxing match this week.  

 

 Parish Cricket Match— there will be a cricket match between the parish-

es of SS Peter and Paul/SS Mary and John v. The Abbey on Saturday 16th July.  It 
will be a 100 ball game starting at 11am with an estimated finish time of 
1pm.  We are still looking for players to represent the SS Peter and Paul/SS 
Mary and John’s side.  It will be a friendly side (mixed men, women and children 
of secondary school age) so don’t be put off if you haven’t played for a 
while.  There is equipment that can be used if you don’t have your own bat and 
pads.  The idea of this game is to help raise funds for the Abbey restorations 
and also to bring the Erdington parishes together for enjoyable social event so 
even if you don’t play cricket please come down and show your support at 
Spring Lane Playing Fields, Kingsbury Road, B24 9NF.  Please contact Ann Marie 
Owen 07714334347 for further information.  

 

 Birmingham Local Offer—This link to Birmingham’s Local SEN 
offer website provides information and support for families 
with children who have any special educational needs or   
disabilities. Take a look. www.localofferbirmingham.co.uk 

 
 Family Support Worker—Our FSW, Karen Cutler, is in school 

every Thursday if you are looking for help and advice on 
matters relating to finance, housing or family life then please 
contact the school office to arrange an appointment. 

 

 SENCo— Mrs Calvert-Lyons will be holding her final SENCO 
drop in morning on Thursday 21st July from 9.15—10.15 am. 
Please   contact the school office if you require an appoint-
ment. If you have any concerns regarding your child and 
SEND please contact Mrs Calvert – Lyons on the SENCo email 
which is  

          senco@ssptrpl.net 
 

 Operation Encompass—SS Peter & Paul is an Operation     
Encompass School, working closely with West Midlands     
Police to identify and support victims of Domestic Abuse. We 
remain vigilant and urge anyone suffering domestic abuse to 
contact the school or Police for help. 

 
 Food Bank—  A reminder that any parent that would like to ac-

cess this service or who may need some financial support can 
contact the school on our confidential email address: fami-

IMPORTANT DIARY DATES 

 17th July—Y6 Leavers Mass 

 20th July—Y6 Production 
1.30pm 

 
 

TRAINING DAYS 

Friday 1st July 2022 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Monday (3.20 - 4.20 pm)   
Choir 
Tuesday (3.20 - 4.20 pm)  
Football Y5 & 6 and Monster Crafts  
Wednesday (3.20 - 4.20 pm)   
 
Thursday (3.20 - 4.20 pm)   
 
Friday (2.00 - 3.00 pm)  
Football – Y3 & 4 and Monster Crafts 

Stay Safe Online 
E-Safety is very important! Do you 

know what your child is watching or 
doing on the internet? 

https://www.internetmatters.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Leading Light  Club 
Contact Details 
07885 235 488 
07885 235 491 

mailto:localofferbirmingham.co.uk
mailto:senco@ssptrpl.net
mailto:family@ssptrpl.net%20//Sspp-csvr1/users/Staff/EMORTIBOYS/2016-2017%20Timetables
https://www.internetmatters.org/


   HAPPY BIRTHDAY THIS WEEK 
Lillia McLoughlin-Kennedy, Gabriela Kawalek,  
Lois Miley, Charlie Boardman,Stefan Lijo , 
Michelle Nortey, Taffarel Byfield, Dylan Dare,  

                Oscar Hillier,  Mayah Nortey and Mia Floyd 

Attendance  Explanation 

100% - Excellent 99-97% - Good 96-95% - Satisfactory < 95% - Unsatisfactory 

Pupil Attendance – Week 38  91.83% 

Congratulations to Year One for their 97.7% attendance 
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House Points  
 

St. Peter – 85 
St. Paul – 51 
Our Lady – 70 
St. Joseph – 45 

 
Congratulations to Our Lady!!! 

Reward Charts 
Leo Harrison, Caiden Cardell, Bori Borsos, Nancy 
Smith, Keavie Brannon, Kinga Czopek, Brody Owen, 
Sandra Pracz, Oliwia Wadowska, Eamonn McLaughlin, 
Freya Hemming, April Salari, Lilia Pulisciano, 

Aluna Masterson, and Alba Chapman, James Green 

Birthdays during the Summer 
 

Orla McLoughlin-Kennedy, Max Reid, Annie Brennan , 
Riley Nguyen,  Alison Lee, Max Blackham, Teshayne Ewers, 
Justyna Szmulewska, Freya Chessum, Emily Phillips, 
Felicity Franklin ,Noah Balogun, Amelia Wadowska, 
Thomas Cronin-Roberts, Emaleeya Zavva-Stanley, 
Lucas Bissell, Oliver Wiggins, Haaris Hussain,  
William McBride, Georgia Jones, Kinga Czopek, Carter Millin, 
Caiden Cardell, Niall Smith-O’Donnell, Nicola Mozes, 
Erica Winters, Maciej Legawiec, Jonah Jacob, Gjaevian Johnson,  
Keavie Brannon ,Merceded Nortey  and Amal Biju 



Well done to the children who have represented 
the school  this year as part of the SS Peter and 

Paul football team. 

 
 



Dear Parents, 
 

We are currently in discussions with a Reading charity who are keen to work with our 
school to further develop the enjoyment of reading. 
 
The charity is willing to support us and work with some of our pupils, but in order for the 
programme to work it requires adults to volunteer. You would receive full training from 
the charity and all volunteers would be subject to a DBS check. 
 

If you or anyone you know would be interested in becoming a reading volunteer, please 

contact school and we will pass on your details. 










